
 

 

LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL 
 
 
 
 

STANDING COMMITTEE ON LAW AND JUSTICE 
 
 

       2018 review of the Compulsory Third Party insurance scheme 
 

1.   That, in accordance with section 27 of the State Insurance and Care Governance Act 
2015, the Standing Committee on Law and Justice be designated as the Legislative 
Council committee to supervise the operation of the insurance and compensation 
schemes  established  under  New  South  Wales  workers  compensation  and  motor 
accidents legislation, which include the: 

 

(a) Workers’ Compensation Scheme 
(b) Workers’ Compensation (Dust Diseases) Scheme 
(c)  Motor Accidents Scheme 
(d) Motor Accidents (Lifetime Care and Support) Scheme. 

 
2.   In exercising the supervisory function outlined in paragraph 1, the committee: 

(a)  does not have the authority to investigate a particular compensation claim, and 
(b) must report to the House at least once every two years in relation to each scheme. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Committee membership 

 

The Hon Natalie Ward MLC Liberal Party Chair 

The Hon Lynda Voltz MLC Australian Labor Party Deputy Chair 
 

The Hon David Clarke MLC Liberal Party 
 

The Hon Trevor Khan MLC The Nationals 
 

The Hon Daniel Mookhey MLC Australian Labor Party 
 

Mr David Shoebridge MLC The Greens 

Please note that on 1 May 2018, the committee resolved that the 2018 review of the Compulsory Third 
Party insurance scheme focus on the following aspects of the new scheme: 

 whether it is achieving the NSW Government’s stated objectives of: 
o increasing the proportion of benefits provided to the most seriously injured road users 
o reducing the time it takes to resolve a claim 
o reducing opportunities for claims fraud and exaggeration 
o reducing the cost of green slip premiums 

 whether there has been a reduction in claims frequency since 1 December 2017 and if so, the projected 
impact on premiums  

 the impact of the new profit normalisation and risk equalisation mechanisms in controlling insurer 
profits 

 the effectiveness of the new CTP Assist and Dispute Resolution Services for statutory benefits claims 
 the impact of the new minor injury definition, including on reducing fraudulent and exaggerated claims 
 the impact of the changes on minor physical and psychological injuries 
 the return to work and recovery outcomes of the new statutory benefits scheme 
 the impact of the new reporting obligations on insurers which require them to report all new claims in 

real time to SIRA. 


